
PROCEEDINGS OF THE LOCAL BRANCHES 
" All papers presented to the Association and its branches shall become the property of 

the Association, with the understanding that they are not to be published in any other 
publication than those of the Association, except by consent of the Committee on Publica- 
tion."-By-Laws, Chapter X, Art. 111. 

Reports of the meetings of the Local Branches should be mailed to the Editor on the 
day following the meeting, if possible. Minutes should be plaidy written, o r  typewritten, 
with wide spaces between the lines. Care should be taken to give proper names correctly, 
and manuscript should be signed by the reporter. 

CINCINNATI. 

The Cincinnati Branch, A. Ph. A., will 
resume its monthly meetings early in October 
for the session 1916-17. 

The outgoing officers and committees feel 
gratified for the successful achievements dur- 
ing the 1915-16 gatherings, such subjects 
being presented as: 

The Progress and Results of the Adminis- 
tration of the Harrison Anti-Narcotic Act, 
by Prof. J. H. Beal, 

Aspirin and other Synthetics,-their uses 
and abuses, by Prof. H. W. Jones, 

A Lecture on " Alcohol,"-illustrated, by 
Dr. S. P. Kramer, 

Modern Trend of Biochemistry,-illus- 
trated, by Prof. Edw. B. Reemelin, Biological 
Aspect of the Behavior of Emulsions,-illus- 
trated, by Prof. Martin Fischer, 

Analysis of Stomach Contents, by Leon G. 
Tedeshe, 

and many other subjects, all of which furn- 
ished highly interesting and instructive dis- 
cussions, participated in by the members, who 
appreciate the fact that, through the efforts 
of the committees, such subjects and discus- 
sions furnish food for thought, inspiration 
and effort for further individual endeavor, in 
fact, giving the members what should really 
be the object of every Local Branch-a Post- 
Graduate Course in Pharmacy. 

The incoming officers and committee men 
are enthusiastic and promise to make the ses- 
sion of 191617 even more attractive than 
any of the preceding ones, energetic prepara- 
tions already being on foot for presenting live 
and timely topics. 

Officers for 1916-17: President, Dr. J. C. 
,Otis ; first vice-president, Louis Werner ; sec- 
ond vice-president, Theo. D. Wetterstroem ; 
treasurer, Julius Greyer ; secretary, Chas. A. 
Apmeyer.; executive committee, third-year, 
C. T. P. Fennel. 

The Cincinnati Branch enjoys a steady 
growth in membership, and the treasurer 
reports a healthy balance in the treasury. 

CHAS. A. APMEYER, Secretary. 

To the Branches of the American Pharma- 
ceutical Association. 
The JOURNAL of the A. Ph. A. desires to 

print the reports of the Branch Meetings as 
promptly as possible; therefore, if the pro- 
ceedings are sent immediately after the 
meeting it will facilitate matters. 

Papers and addresses of importance should 
be submitted for publication. It is realized 
that it is the desire frequently to have these 
published by other journals. Usually this 
is satisfactory but in order to conform with 
the requirements they should first be sub- 
mitted. If there is any way that the JOURNAL 

can be of assistance, the Editor will be glad 
to do everything in his power toward that 
end. 

The Association, and the JOURNAL as the 
official organ, hopes for successful and profit- 
able meetings during the coming year. A 
carefully outlined preparatory program for 
the monthly meetings will add materially 
toward making every meeting interesting. 
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